
 

ANNOUNCEMENT 
 

AVAILABLE TRAFFIC RIGHTS  
 

FOR THE BAHAMAS 
 
The Department of Civil Aviation as the Competent Authority based on the Decision of the 
Minister of Transport, Communications and Works for the allocation of Scarce Traffic Rights 
with Third Countries, Statutory Instrument Act 406/2008, (Official Gazette of the Republic of 
Cyprus, Supplement III (I), No. 4312, dated 07/11/2008), and which was republished in the 
Official Journal of the EU (C56/37 dated 10.3.2009), informs European airlines (including air 
carriers of EEA countries) which are established in the Republic of Cyprus that, based on 
the provisions of the Air Services Agreement and arrangements between the Aeronautical 
Authorities of the Government of The Republic of Cyprus and The Government of the 
Commonwealth of the Bahamas, there are available traffic rights, without any restrictions on 
the number of airlines, capacity, number of frequencies and aircraft types on the following 
routes:  
 
Larnaka and/or Pafos - Any points in the Bahamas- Larnaka and/or Pafos 

The airlines that are interested in operating the routes should submit their interest to the 
Department of Civil Aviation at the following address:   
 
Department of Civil Aviation  
Post Office Box 1429  
 
For any information please contact the Department at the following tel. no.: 22404173 / 
22404114 or using the following email address: director@dca.mcw.gov.cy. 
  
Note 1: The designated airlines of the Republic of Cyprus and the Commonwealth of the 
Bahamas will be entitled to operate with full third, fourth and fifth freedom traffic rights in 
scheduled passenger and/or cargo services separately or in combination on the above route. 
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